
South Carolina Board of Pharmacy 
Conference Call Meeting 

2:00 p.m.  June 1, 2018 
Synergy Business Park 

110 Centerview Drive, Kingstree Building Room 204 
Columbia, South Carolina 

                   Friday, June 1, 2018   

 
Board Members Present 
 
Terry Blackmon, R.Ph. 
Spencer Morris, PharmD 
J. Addison Livingston, PharmD 
Robert Hubbard, R.Ph. 
Rebecca Gillespie, PharmD 
Leo Richardson, PhD. 
Eric Strauss, PharmD 
Lauren Thomas, PharmD 
 
Others Present 
 
Lee Ann Bundrick, R.Ph 
Tracie Collier, PharmD 
Adam Russell, LLR/Office of General Counsel 
Rebecca Leach, Communications and Governmental Affairs 
Stephanie Calhoun, Board Staff 
 
Meeting Called to Order 

Mr. Blackmon announced this meeting was being held in accordance with Section 30-4-80 of the 
SC Freedom of Information Act by notice mailed or faxed to the State Newspaper, Associated 
Press, WIS-TV and all other requesting persons, organizations, or news media.  In addition, 
notice was posted on the bulletin board at the main entrance of the Kingstree Building. 

Discussion on S918 
The Board met by conference call to discuss the S918.  
 
MOTION 
Mr. Livingston made a motion to that the South Carolina Board of Pharmacy does not interpret 
the language of S.918/Act 201 of 2018 (as now set forth in the revised S.C. Code Ann. Sec. 44-
53-360) to impose an obligation upon the pharmacy in question to verify compliance with this 
Section.  Pharmacies may choose to implement their own verification procedures for 
prescriptions in accordance with the requirements of the Pharmacy Practice Act. Mr. Morris 
seconded the motion, which carried unanimously. 
 
 



Adjourn 
Mr. Livingston made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Morris second the motion, which 
carried unanimously. 


